
  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Brothers, 
 

Fish Fry Results.  
With our 2018 Fish Fry season now over, our Co-Fish leaders, Brothers Tom Simon 
and Dennis Caniglia, have great news to report!  

This year, we served 7,948 meals (down slightly from last year) and finished the  

season with a net profit of $18,000. Our highest night was during our 4
th

 Friday with 
1,334 meals served!  

More importantly, we served as a gathering place for all of Dunwoody to celebrate 
our tradition of eating fish on Lenten Fridays. We were proud to show off our parish 
as the premiere place to socialize during Lent.  

During one of the Fish Fry evenings, I randomly sat down at 18 tables and 12 of those 
tables consisted of visitors from outside our parish. They came from other Catholic 
parishes as well as the Jewish and Protestant communities. The visitors who trav-
elled the furthest came from south Atlanta- near Eagle’s Landing… and two from 
Boston! 

Over 239 brothers, spouses, family members, Scouts, and other parishioners  
volunteered their time to make our Fish Fry a success. 

All brothers and parish volunteers will be getting a personal eVite invitation to the 
Fish Fry Appreciation Luncheon. If you don’t get an eVite invitation in the next week 
or so, and you helped out in any way during one of the FF events, please contact 
Brother Tom Simon, tgsimon@comcast.net.  

Coming Up… 
5

th
 Sunday Rosary, Sunday, 29 Apr, immediately following the 10:30 Mass. 

Vidalia Onion Weekend Sale, Saturday/Sunday, 5/6 May after Masses. 

Recurring: 

Business Meeting, Tuesday, 13 Mar 

Pro-Life Adoration, Saturday/Sunday, 21-22 Apr 

First Degree, Tuesday, 24 Apr at McGivney. Report to  

 McGivney at 7 PM, jacket and tie, and      

 the ceremony starts at 7:30 PM 

Bingo, Thursday, 26 Apr, volunteers: 5 PM and players:  

 7:30 PM 

Vivat Jesus,   Brother Pat 
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New 2nd Degree March Brothers 

 

      Adel Abi Rached            Joseph Wanna                Kyle Kufeldt 

Fourteen brothers progressed to the 2nd degree at McGivney Hall on Tuesday, March 27th. 
Twelve of them were members of All Saints with one from Holy Spirit and one from Mary Our 
Queen Council. 
 
Progressing All Saints brothers were Patrick Joyce, Charbel Maalouf, Joseph Wanna, Peter  
Mondalek, Adel Abi Rached, Chehade Chihane, Harold Fickett, Paul Dubsky, Kyle Kufeldt,  
Nicholas Gentile, Martin Tighe, and Cesar Espinoza.  

2 (continued) 
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New 2nd Degree March Brothers (continued) 

     Patrick Joyce              Charbel Maaloof          Peter Mondalek 

    Chehade Chihane           Harold Fickett                 Paul Dubsky 

        Nicholas Gentile         Martin Tighe                  Cesar Espinoza 3 
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Officer Elections are Coming Up 
Recently we advised the members of 
the changes in our officer seats. 
These are two of the most recent 
that were due to promotion of Bill   
Camden to District Deputy and the 
shuffling that ensued. 
 
Now as we approach the end of our 
Fraternal Year on June 30th, new 
elections are required to fill all      
officer positions. 
 
 We expect Pat Fahey to move 

from Grand Knight to Trustee  
     3-year after two years as GK. 
 
 We expect Dominic Palermo to 

run for GK along with any other 
interested candidates. That could 
leave DGK vacant for election. 

 
 Bill Driscoll will not continue as 

Worthy Warden opening up that 
slot. 

 
 Our Recorder position has been 

open for a couple of months. 
 
 3 Inside and Outside Guard  
     positions could open depending       
 upon the decision of guards to
 continue for another year. 
 
Any third degree or higher brother 
who wishes to run for office may 
contact a trustee (see the officer    
directory at rear of this newsletter) 
to throw your hat into the ring for 
any position. 
 
Elections will be held at the June  
Council Business Meeting.  
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Deacon Bill Garrett Recognized 
Our council brother, Deacon Bill Garrett 
was specially recognized for his amazing 
accomplishment in starting a brand new 
Catholic High School. 
 
Cristo Rey Atlanta Jesuit High School is 
now fully operational with all four grade 
levels serving about 530 students.  
 
The school operates in a seven story build-
ing at 222 Piedmont Avenue which was  
donated and is totally free of debt.  
 
The school is one of 32 Cristo Rey schools 
across 21 states and DC that make up the 
largest network of high schools in the  
country that exclusively serve low-income 
students. 
 
The students pay off their tuition of by  
interning at corporations who have  
volunteered to hire them. 

5 
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Chris Carr Highlights Speaker Forum 
Our council brother, Chris Carr, 
the Attorney General of Georgia 
brought in a nice crowd of 50 
people to the newly-renamed  
All Saints Speaker Forum. The 
parish Men’s Club was suffering 
from a false identification as a 
men-only event for these talks. 
 
So, Mens Club President, Sir 
Knight Dennis Caniglia, decided 
that a gender-neutral event 
name could bring in more ladies 
to these very  interesting talks 
featuring nice buffet dinners 
prepared by our own Brother 
Doc Gallagher. 
 
(We do still have separate  
bathrooms, however.) 

It was nice to see a full house present for the latest event. 
6 

Attorney General Chris 
Carr, wife Joan, and Mens 
Club President Dennis 
Caniglia pose for a photo 
before the talk. 
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We finally caught up to Walt and Susan Banasik at a recent 
fish fry to award them their long-overdue 50th Wedding  
Anniversary Award Certificate. 
 
The award had been languishing in our McGivney office for 
nearly two years.  
 
So, we now have to congratulate them on 52 years of Catholic 
marriage and wish them many more years. 
 
Just to be sure we’re not late next time, we are printing their 
60th wedding certificate and storing it away. God bless. 

The Banasiks are Wedded 50+ years 

7 
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With the arrival of Spring, the cruel season 
of Winter on the streets is very happily 
coming to an end.  
 
Our parish and our Council did a great job 
of taking their part in manning the down-
town homeless shelter during the brutal 
cold. Many other local churches also  
participated in the program. 
 
Our brother, Sir Knight Len Dorrien, ran 
the council involvement for the evenings 
managed both by the parish and the council 
at the shelter.  We thank him for his service 
and also that of all our brothers who spent 
evenings at the downtown shelter. 
 
The problem of homelessness does not end 
in Spring,. We hope our members consider 
donating to charities like the Atlanta  
Mission and  the Atlanta Community Food 
Bank. 

8 

Homeless Shelter Winter Volunteer Season Ends 

Shown frolicking at the homeless 
shelter are our brothers, Sir Knight 
Dick Marklein (left) and Homeless  
Program Director, Sir Knight Len 
Dorrien. This mission is one of the 
finest programs that we do every 
year. 

All Saints Widowed Group Activities 
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Very Successful 2018 Fish Fry Wraps Up 

A very successful and profitable fish fry season is over.  Despite the facts that a DeKalb Water 
Emergency occurred and St. Valentine’s Day coincided with Ash Wednesday this year, we were 
down only about 600 hundred meals. It appears that our profits are up substantially, however, 
from last year because of a slight rise in meal prices. Thanks to all that participated on 13 teams. 

9 



10 

 
Fish Fry Memories of 2018 

10 
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Fish Fry Volunteer Appreciation Party 
If you volunteered in any capacity as part of one or more of our fish fry 
events, please know that you and your spouse are invited to our Fish Fry 
Volunteer Appreciation Party Sunday, April 29th.  
 
Our set up, cooking, and decoration folks will  start about 11 AM in the gym. 
Lunch and festivities will last from 12:30 until 2:30 PM.  Stick around to do 
a little cleanup until 3 PM please. 
 
As always, Sir Knight Dennis Caniglia and staff will prepare their whiskey 
steak entrée with side dishes and plentiful beverages. 
 
You will receive an eVite message. Please respond to it with your names and 
the number of meals to reserve. If you can’t master eVite online, send an 
RSVP note to Dennis Caniglia at  
 
Please know that there will not be a fish in sight!! 

dennis.atlanta@gmail.com. 
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1st Degree — Tues. April 24th -7:30 PM All Saints. Candidates 6:45. Coat/tie for pictures. 
4th Degree— Saturday, May 5th, St.Monica, Duluth GA, 11AM 
 

Note: Go to website gakofc.org for complete exemplification schedule (choose “Events”,  
(then choose “Ceremonials/Degrees” for sections on each degree).   
Questions to Wulf Lindenau 770-558-1022  lindenauwr@aol.com for more info. 
 

March Parish Bingo— Over 100 again! 
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Again donated half of all Parish Bingo profits to support  

 various charities. 
 

Paid fees for complementary Bingo tickets for our widows. 
 

Donated $1,000 to our Parish Homeless Shelter. 
 

Donated $500 for Interfaith Outreach Home improvements.. 
 

Donated $200 to Youth trip to Washington, DC. 
 

Voted $1,000 for I CARE driving ministry. 
 

Sponsored the parish free throw contest.  
 

Voted $1,000 for parish Jamaica trip and volunteers. 
 

Keith Kieffer asked $500 for Chamblee Food Pantry. 
 

Provided $1,261 for parish calendars this year. 
 

 Acolyte teams served all parish funerals. 

Upcoming Degree Exemplifications 

Council Benevolence/Charity/Service 

We recorded 105 players on March 22nd. This was a slight decrease from our 130 February 
crowd, but welcome. Our Bingo sales were $1,840, our Bingo prizes were $915 plus three door 
prizes, yielding Bingo gross proceeds of $925.  We also received $195 from food donations, $161 
from drink donations, and $180 from the 50/50 raffle sale. Cost of food and drink, 7% sales tax, 
state license fee, Crier ad cost, and cost of supplies are still to be deducted. Also, 50 players 
brought their Dunwoody Crier coupon ads in for free additional playing sheets. Two Knight  
widows were in attendance. These are excellent continuing results. 
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Enhanced Safety in Our Schools 
 

13 

We believe that so far all school shootings have occurred in  
public schools where references to religion are not allowed. 
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Wisdom of God in Nature 
Charles Darwin thought that his Theory of Evolution would negate the need for the 
existence of God.  He overlooked the fact that ongoing evolution is wisely controlled. 
Maybe he studied too many plants. 

14 
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The Spaghetti Dinner is to support Cub Scout Pack 434.  The Scouts provides programs for our 

young people to build character, responsibility and become a better citizens. For over a century 

this program has helped build future leaders by combining educational activities and lifelong 

values for our youth.  Remember all proceeds from this event go directly to the Cub Scouts 434 

and donations allow the Pack to continue to “Be Prepared” and “Do our Best”  for our communi-

ty.  Please come with the children, grandchildren, friends or family or all of the above with emp-

ty bellies.  We will do our best to fill your empty void.  Thanks for your support, 

  

PRE-SALES & SAUCE: Saturday, Sunday April 14 & 15 –  Masses 

WHEN: Saturday, April 21st, 5:30pm – 8pm  or until the Spaghetti runs out. 

WHERE: All Saints Catholic Church in the GYM. 

COST: Adults $8.00, Children (U12) $6.00, Families of 5 $30.00 

PAY ONLINE: http://mkt.com/klerbry-at-gmail-dot-com/pack 

  

Coffee, sweet tea, and water will be provided. Dessert, 

adult beverages and sodas will be sold for an additional charge. 

http://mkt.com/klerbry-at-gmail-dot-com/pack
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Our council brother, Denis 
Shortal, a trim 76 year-old 
retired Marine Brigadier 
General and the current 
Mayor of Dunwoody, 
shows off his form while  
opening the new baseball 
fields at Peachtree Middle 
School. 
 
He seems to be everywhere 
in every article featured in 
the Dunwoody Crier these 
days. 
 
We are very proud of our 
brother. 

Brother Al Alberghini’s Close Call 

The March 21, 2018 Dunwoody Crier relates 
the collapse of Sir Knight Albert Alberghini 
while dining with Addie at the Dunwoody 
Carbonara Trattoria restaurant a week before.  
 
We are thankful that our brother survived the 
ordeal with quick care of the restaurant staff 
and other patrons. 
 
Please pray for Al as he undergoes future 
treatment with a possible pacemaker update. 
 
He suffered the episode on or about his 85th 
birthday. Not the best way to celebrate your 

Brother Denis Shortal in the News 

16 
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St. Vincent de Paul Golf Tournament 

SVDP has asked for the help of our council in 
staffing our giant cooker to serve food at this 
event. We have done this in the past.  
 
Our Joe Fuentes (skierjoey@hotmail.com) is the 
contact for this cooking request. It must be  
approved by the officers of the council first. 
 
Brent Morris is the contact associated with the actual 
golfing event (bmorris@peachtreebg.com). 

mailto:bmorris@peachtreebg.com
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Msgr. Kiernan Meets J. Edgar Hoover  
While cleaning out Monsignor Donald Kiernan’s room after his passing,  
a treasure trove of  certificates, plaques, letters, photos, and memorabilia 
were found squirrelled away in nooks and crannies.  
 
Never one for bragging about his many accomplishments and titles, this 
amazing man associated with dignitaries from all walks of life. 
 
Discovered were personal well wishes from FBI director J. Edgar Hoover 
for his law enforcement activities in organizing the Georgia State Chief of 
Police Association.   
 
In this photo a much younger Monsignor spends time with the FBI Chief. 
See a personal letter that Hoover wrote him on the next page. 
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See next page for list of needed 19 

J. Edgar Hoover Letter to Msgr. Kiernan 
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On March 18, 2018, Monsignor Kiernan’s ashes were finally interred (actually an inurnment) 
in the All Saints Columbarium. Fr. Bryan Small  held the formal ceremony on a beautiful  
sunny day along with a few invited family and close friends of the Monsignor.  A bagpiper 
played Irish dirges. 
 
Joan McIvor, Kiernan’s caretaker for many years, assembled this collection of some of his 
most important medallions and this collection was placed in the vault along with his ashes. 
 
Sir Knight Ed Konopka sealed the door and Monsignor Kiernan sleeps for the ages at the par-
ish that he loved and served for 26 years. 

Kiernan Medals Interred With His Ashes 

20 
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Monsignor Kiernan Comes Home 

About 45 invited friends and family attended the inurnment of Monsignor Kiernan in the All 
Saints Columbarium on Sunday March 18th.  Fr. Bryan Small had the honor of bringing his first 
pastor to his rest. It is fitting that Monsignor’s vault is front row center on the main wall of the 
memorial garden. Visit him often and pray him always. 



  

 

April Birthdays  

Brian (BJ) Van Gundy 1 
Joseph  Fuentes 3 
Al  Garofalo 3 
William  Haas 3 

Adam  Lindenau 3 
Simon  Dagher 3 

Bernard  Sotola 4 
Fr. David Daly 7 
David Adelman 7 
John McHugh 7 
Robert  Fiscella 8 
P. Kelly  Wheeler 9 
Nicholas  Mattera 9 
Adam  Cabibi 9 
Tim  Von Gal 10 

Kevin  Murray 11 
John Vail 11 
Raymond  Bond 12 
Damon Paolozzi 13 
Hugues DeBenoist 14 
Gregory  Francisco 14 
Mark  Gleason 14 
Andrew  Held 14 
Ryan Leurck 14 
Cesar  Espinoza 15 
John  Muechen 16 
Alexander  Barnes 16 

Joseph  Mitchell 17 
Bob Mitchell 17 
James  Peterson 17 
Paul Vassallo 17 
William  Estes 19 
Jordan Banasik 19 
Thomas  Simon 21 
David  Hartman 24 
William  Scharnhorst 25 
Thomas  King 25 
Charles  Lynch 26 
Gerald  Churchill 27 
Steven  Neri 28 
Robert  Dallas 29 
Theodore  Porges 29 

Joseph  Inglima 29 
John  Martin 29 

Gennaro  Santillo 30 
Richard Szyperski 30 

Mario  Marin 30 
    

   
   

   

   
     

      

       

      

      

      

     

       

      

      

      

      

       
      
      

     

      

       

      

     

April Wedding Anniversaries 
 Date                                                                                      

7th David  & Barbara Bailey 67 
26th Ronald  & Jacqueline Collins 60 
30th Philip & Carol McGonegal 58 

8th Anthony & Carol Joyce 57 
15th John & Sue Barranco 57 
20th John & Mary Ann Ketter 55 
4th John & Marie LaCava 48 
4th Charles & Susan Lynch 48 

17th Mario & Sandra Commito 48 
27th John & Patty Dawkins 33 
27th Mario & Marianela Marin 33 
27th Joseph & Josette Wanna 33 
8th Alfred & Adelina Alberghini 29 

15th Al & Tracy Williams 29 
29th Gennaro & Leslie Santillo 29 
11th John & Miho Beadles 27  
4th Jon & Elizabeth Tierney 26  

19th Michael & Debbie Tobia 26 

20th Clifford & Anna Phillips 26 

3rd Scott & Tracey Jennings 25 
3rd Steven & Beth Valenti 25 

30th Mark & Kathy Zamora 24 

13th Richard & Kris Miller 22 

13th John & Kristin Heneghan 22 

22nd Jean-Noel & Deborah Pennachi 22 

17th Tyler & Robin Patterson 19 

1st Jean & Christine Tchoumba 17 

21st Patrick  & Adrienne Duncan 17 

27th Nicholas & Denise O’Kon 16 

27th Kyle & Laura Kufeldt 16 

24th Stephen & Melissa Martin 14 

16th Marcus & Tracy Bailey 13 

24th David & Anita Pavadore 13 

14th Chris & Ansley Trantow 6 
22nd Martin & Margaret Tighe 1 

      

   Council Significant Dates  

Yrs 
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Prayers for Sick/Distressed Friends and Loved Ones 
Matt Allen’s cousin, Jeremy Hellman  
John Brach’s daughters, Suzanne and Amy, and daughter-in-law, Tina 
Tom Burleigh’s niece 
Ron Collins’ wife, Jackie 
Dave Davis’ mother, Esther, 98, and son David 
Andy Diaz’ Sister, Liz Tierney 
Bill Driscoll’s mother, Gisela 
Pat Duncan’s mother, Joan Duncan 
Conrad Fischer’s wife, Sue 
Joe Fuentes’ nephew’s son, Carson Paul 
Al Garofalo’s wife, Pat, and daughter, Mary Jo Westbrook 
Mike Gregory’s son, Jonas 
Ray Grupinski’s grandson, Aiden Toolan 
BJ Van Gundy’s father-in-law, Larry Robinson 
Tim Harvey’s wife, Donna 
Lou Hlad’s brother Frank and Sister Therese 
Matthew Hurd’s wife, Catherine 
Matt James’ father-in-law, James Shanni 
Harwood (Woody) Jones’ wife, Janet & mother-in-law, Anne Piede 
Tom Kaboski’s son, Matthew 
Keith Kieffer’s sister-in-law, Pat Kieffer 
Monsignor Kiernan’s friend, Marc Boudreaux 
Jack Klapka’s wife, Maralind 
Bob Klingensmith’s wife, Dorothy Gail 
Mario Marin’s niece, Andrea Carolina Zamora 
Bernie Marino’s wife, Florence 
John Martin’s wife, Maria 
Doug McAleer’s niece, Sarah Hrdlicka, wife, Linda 
Deacon Ken Melvin’s daughter and wife 
Jason V. Miller’s wife, Dorota 
Mark A. Miller’s brother, Chris Miller 
Paul Mudge’s Margaret Mudge-Vaughn, his brother 
Daniel J. Mudge, Sr. 
Bill O’Brien’s grandson, Isaac Del Valle, and wife, Betty 
Dominic Palermo’s mother 
Kent Polzin’s wife, Jennifer 
Fred Quintan’s son, Ethan 
Danny Ross’ daughter –in-law, Jamie and wife Queenie 
Peter Rushworth’s son, Tom 
Charles Santa Maria’s sister-in-law, Wendy 
Bob Santos’ daughter, Brooke 
John Seggerson’s daughter, Katie 
Bill Scully’s Niece, Katie Scully 
Hedy Sevilla’s mother-in-law, Hermogina Beltran  
John Shaffer’s grandson, Michael Calhoon 
Tom Simon’s wife, Nancy 
Mike Smith’s daughter, Courtney Hertel 
Ernie Spencer’s Grandson, Garrett Pilcher  
Ralph Stinson’s nephews, Johnny Hood and Paul Buckner 
Carl Stryker’s granddaughter 
Richard Szyperski’s granddaughter, Jamie Thrash, 20, and wife Jan 
Ted Tada’s mother-in-law, Mary Hickey, 92 
George Tanguay’s daughter-in-law, Wendy and Wife Helene 
Rich Tomaszewski,’s relative, Sam Turone 
Dave Webster’s wife, Eileen 
Mike Walker’s wife, Kathy 

Our Council Intentions and Remembrances 
       Ailing Brothers Monthly Prayers:  
 Dennis Caniglia       Richard Kernan     
 Jack Klapka             Nestor Montero       
 Wiley Maloof           Bob Santos  
  Jim Snoddy             John Barranco 
  Ron Collins             Joe Cavallaro            
  Steven Bales            Tom Simon 
  Frank Paolozzi       Jack Harte      
  Dave Jeanson          Mike Smith    Mike Feeney 
  Rich Szyperski      Cary Kean   Fr. Brian Baker 
  Jack Curtin             Bill Driscoll 
  Benny Mastrogiovanni    Joseph Stutz 
  Harvey Moskowitz   Bill Camden 
  Joe Liebsack    John Pepitone    
    
       Ailing Brothers Ongoing Prayers 
   Andy Diaz           Ray Gustin    John Brach 
   Matt Dewhurst   Al Garofalo   Walt Gauthier 
   Franz Brucks      Bryan St. Romain  
   Al Alberghini      Ted Davis 
   Larry Cullen      
 
     Our Seminarians/ Missionaries 
Paul Nacey      Deacon Jack Knight    
Nicholas  Le    Missionary Gray Plunkett  
 

 Our Beloved Clergy 
Archbishop Wilton D. Gregory 
Aux. Atlanta Bishop Bernand Schlesinger III 
Future Aux. Atlanta Bishop Joel Konzen 
Abbot Augustine Myslinski, OSCO, Conyers 
Monsignor Hugh M. Marren 
Monsignor James J. Fennessy 
Father William T. Hao     
Father Daniel  J. McCormick 
Father Daniel Rogaczewski 
Father William F. Rowland, S.M. 
Father Bryan Small       
Father David Daly, LC       Father Daniel Ketter 
Father John Klein , LC    
Father Joseph Khang Huynh, LC 
Father Anthony Eshun, Ghana 
Father Brian Kerr, MOP       
Brother Alfred Stephen, MOP 
Deacon Ray Egan      Deacon William Garrett  
Deacon Ed Krise        Deacon Paul Doppel 
Deacon Ken Melvin    Deacon Rick Medina 
Deacon-in-Formation  Hedy Sevilla 
 

Our Beloved Widows  
Grace Mahoney      Rita Mix     Peggy Eckard 
Ellie Pavlik    Nancy Moeller   Eleanor Lynch 
Marion Reale     Jaye Norman     Winifred Koss 
MaryAnn Dellaria (Lehman)     Donna Kantak   
Antoinette Roy  Ruth Del Guercio  Marie Crean 
Angela McCabe   Susan Cicero  Sharon Malone 
Pat Addison     Carol Bieszak     Helen O’Shea 
Margie Vicknair       Joyce Templeton 
Margaret McCabe     Mary Ann Stojka 
Elizabeth Morrell        Theresa Callahan 
Katie Woerner   Mary Ardagna  Sally Horan 
Patti Travers Neil    Polly Callison     
Karen Giles    Joanne Swartz      Mary Schultz 
Colleen Trainor    Joan McIvor    Valerie Nucera 

Betty O’Brien 

Memento  
Languorem 
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We lost a 2nd degree brother Mark Nucera, 37, when his body was discovered in   
January. He had been missing for several weeks. The exact circumstances are still   
being investigated.  When his body is released he will be receive a funeral at All 
Saints. The council has already arranged for his cremation and also 5 Masses to be 
said for the repose of his soul. 
 
We lost 3rd degree brother James W. (Bill) O’Brien, 87, after a long illness on April 
2nd, 2018 at his daughter’s house in Cincinnati. The council will arrage for 5 Masses. 
No arrangements are yet known. We have also had Bill O’Brien’s grandson, Isaac Del   

Valle, and wife, Betty, on our prayer list for some time. They had been married 68 years. 

Sir Knights are  
remembered upon 
death on engraved 

Holy Mass    
chalices given to 

new priests. 

          Memento Mori Anthony Allan Kosek   12/25/2014 William G. Lehman      4/16/2009       

           Memento Mori John M. Foley                 9/12/2014 Robert L. Morell          4/29/2008      

James W. (Bill) O’Brien   4/2/2018 Bill  H. Giles                   8/05/2014 Gordon G. Hurt            3/03/2008       

Don L. Myers                   2/17/2018 Jean-Paul Roy               7/23/2014 John A. O’Shea             1/27/2008      

George V. Yuscavage      2/12/2018  Donald Del Guercio      7/01/2014 Thomas M. Scherrer    4/10/2007       

Msgr. Donald Kiernan      1/9/2018 Harold L. Norman      12/08/2013      Richard P. Steiner         3/17/2006        

Edward J. Trainor        12/23/2017 Paul J.  Reale               11/10/2013      Salvatore DePace          1/16/2006       

Mark A. Nucera             12/13/2017 James L. Mammoser    8/03/2013      Anthony C. Ardagna   12/28/2005      

Michael J. Schultz         11/26/2017 Tom E. Mix                   6/13/2013      Jerome E. Travers        7/29/2005       

PGK George P. Novac    5/31/2017 Edward J. Qualters      3/19/2013      John P. Stojka               7/21/2005       

Patrick J. Callahan         5/18/2017 Marcus Carroll             3/12/2013      Paul G. Horan               6/02/2005       

Les M. Washington        5/11/2017 Edward J. Pavlik          1/13/2013      Edwin L.Woerner         5/21/2005       

George M. Swartz           4/19/2017 George L. Cajigal, Sr.    1/8/2013      Thomas J. Byrne, Jr.   1/13/2005     

Robert W. Heald             3/12/2017 Michael A. Klimshuk   7/08/2012      James J. McCabe        10/22/2004       

PGK Guy E. Stryker      9/26/2016 Edward P. Koss           12/20/2011     Robert J. Lescher         5/17/2003 

Hal G. Eckard                  9/6/2016 Lloyd B. Addison        11/25/2011    Brad M. Scranton         5/14/2003     

John F. Hansberry         6/21/2016 John W. Lynch II          6/21/2011      Phillip A. Haluska       12/18/2002 

Thomas A. Templeton     5/1/2016 Warren P. Vicknair      6/21/2011      Joseph A. Miller            12/2/2002 

Fr. Joseph M. Peek        3/14/2016 Walter J. Bieszak          4/17/2011      James R. Fraser            9/21/2002 

Dennis M. Crean          11/01/2015 Joseph J. Wittman        3/09/2011      Kenneth E. Smith         6/02/2000 

Gregg R. Kantak          10/21/2015 Charles F. Mahony       2/20/2011      Elias M. Mualem          3/27/2000 

Richard (Doc) Malone    6/12/2015 Gerald A. Cicero           1/05/2011      John W. Lynch III      12/15/1999 

James W. Callison           4/03/2015 David B. Moeller           5/09/2010       Ronald S. Kurtzer       12/12/1999 

William R. Schlich          3/12/2015 PGK Frank G. Welter 12/19/2009       Kenneth C. McIntosh 11/25/1998 

William D. O’Connor     1/19/2015 Owen K. McCabe          8/16/2009        William J. Batdorf        3/23/1998                

 
“Ask not for 

whom the bell 
tolls. It tolls for 

thee.” 
 

John Donne 

73 Deceased Brother Knights of All Saints Council 11402 

Council charter 
members are-
shown in red. >> 
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     Office                                        Officer                      Phone                            Email 
 
Grand Knight     Pat Fahey                       404-234-4157      patrickfahey@bellsouth.net 
Deputy Grand Knight   Dominic Palermo          404-849-6999       dpal84116@aol.com 
Chancellor                              Wulf Lindenau              770-558-1022       lindenauwr@aol.com 
Chaplain    Msgr. Hugh Marren  770-393-3255     msgrmarren@allsaints.us 
Advocate    Stephen Strong             770-698-9797       steve@strongus.net 
Warden                Bill Driscoll                   678-395-4364       bdriscoll0808@yahoo.com 
Recorder    Arthur (Skip) Dolt       770-379-0735        dr.dolt@siegelanddolt.com 
Financial Secretary                    Ralph O’Connor           404-242-1234       ralph390@comcast.net 
Treasurer    E.J. Couvillion              770-642-6488        esnar@aol.com 
Lecturer    Bill Luckert                   770-640-5209        billuckert@aol.com 
 
Inside Guards                             Nick Mattera                 973-903-4185       nmat6961@gmail.com    
                                                     Gene Gannon                 404-992-3999       gene_gannon@bellsouth.net 
                              
Outside Guards   Brian Benninghoff        404-731-5301        brianebenninghoff@gmail.com  
                 Charles Lynch               770-396-0183        chazman4470@gmail.com 
 
Trustee Three-Year Term      Ernie Spencer              770-642-0863          ernestcspencer@bellsouth.net    
Trustee Two-Year Term   Dean Trantow              678-296-6326         trantowd@aol.com 
Trustee One-Year Term             Bob Mitchell                770-804- 8060        bobmitchellga@yahoo.com 
Insurance Field Agent    Gary Graebner             770-634-3753        gary.graebner@kofc.org 
Program Activity Director         Woody Jones                 770-246-9897        j_harwoo@bellsouth.net 
                                                                                         
Activity Directors  
Acolytes                Bernie Marino               770-394-4046         mfmbdm5@gmail.com              
Bereavement                               Deacon Ray Egan          770-394-5643         dekeray@aol.com 
Bingo Director                            Dominic Palermo          404-256-1523          dpal84116@aol.com 
Church     David Emery                  770-395-7913         jdavidemery@gmail.com 
Community     Mike Feeney                   470-539-4784         mjfeeney54@att.net 
Council     John Shaffer                   770-393-3830         k9shaffer@aol.com              
Family Life                 Joe Kane                         678-708-2200         josephkane@bellsouth.net  
Membership                                Dan Anderson                470-294-3183         dan.anderson0316.yahoo.com 
Pro-Life    John Gannon                  770-394-4223         johnjgannon@comcast.net 
Pumpkin Sales                            Dave Richardson            770-396-1790         dm.richardson01@gmail.com 
Second Responder Program     Steve Strong                    770-698-9797         steve@strongus.net 
Service Support   Lou Hlad     770-394-6327         louhlad@comcast.net 
Vocations    Len Dorrien                    770-396-4672         lendorrien51@gmail.com     
Youth      Bryan Kler                      770-457-5537         bryankler@comcast.net                 
Dunwoody Volunteer Co-ord  Jim Maloney                   770-394-7895         jimarn@bellsouth.net                                
 
Communications & Feedback 
Website Editor                  Anita Mitchell     770-804-8060         almpmp@yahoo.com 
 

If you should miss one of our CallingPost voicemails or 
wish a repeat,  dial  1-800-925-7443. Then enter the 10-digit    
Public Group ID (PGID) 128-432-9444 (no dashes) to     
identify our sending organization and hear it again.  
 

Never miss a  
message again 

All Saints Council 11402  (http://kc11402.org) 
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Monsignor  
Hugh Marren 

    Council Photo Journal at   http://kofc11402.shutterfly.com 
Korean War Veterans Dinner/Jamaica Mission,/Supreme Convention. 

 
 

Watters Assembly web site at www.kc2688.com. Watters Assem-

bly Photo Journal at http://watters.shutterfly.com featuring WW II 
 Dinner, Social Dinners, Honor Flight to Washington DC Monument. 
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4th Degree 
Assembly 
Meeting 

All Saints 
6:15 Rosary/ 
6:30 Dinner/  
7:30 Meeting 

April 
Council  
Meeting 

McGivney 
 Rosary 7 PM 
Meeting 7:30 

      April 2018  
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All Saints 
First  

Communion 
Honor Guard 

10 AM 
Mass 

 1stDegree 
McGivney 

Hall 
7:30 PM 

Fifth Sunday 
Rosary 
After 

10:30 Mass 
———————- 
Fish Fry Worker 

Appreciation 
Party in Gym 

 
12:30 to 2:30 

 
Easter 
Sunday 

7:30 PM 
Social 
Hall 

Cub Scout 
Spaghetti 

Dinner 
GYM 

5:30-8 PM 

SVDP 
Golf  

Tourna-
ment 
(see  

page 17) 


